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1. Introduction
 Thanks to great efforts on the part of the MCC, expenditure for the year 2000 is being kept within the budget.  The result of the Dusseldorf meeting was reported to ARIB Individual Members and was well received apart from a request for clarification on a relatively minor point, which concerned the Overheads. The ARIB secretariat is accountable to ARIB Individual Members (IMs) and the representatives of the IMs are accountable to their companies for the expenditure of 3GPP activities. Accountants in the companies are concerned with the fund raising and the expenditure in general.  We need to prevent unnecessary arguments within IMs to ensure that the fund raising proceeds as smoothly as possible.  

2. Issues to be discussed

The general administration costs, such as office rental, maintenance & utilities, post & telecommunications, etc., are grouped together and classified as an overhead. There is no problem about this overhead for budgeting purposes. While there is no problem in using the designation “overhead” for budgeting purposes, accountants of the IMs are likely to point out that this is an inadequate description for auditing purposes. We had better find a solution to prevent any unnecessary argument.  

3. Proposed solution

Major line items will be represented as expenditures proportional to reasonable ratios between MCC and other ETSI activities. 

For example:

a. Post & Telecommunications: Ratio of MCC staff in ETSI 

b. Office rental: Ratio of MCC staff in ETSI and numbers of conferences for 3GPP   

c. Depreciation: Ratio of MCC staff in ETSI   

d. etc.

